
1 
 

Builth Wells Primary School 

Newsletter 

Easter 20 21  

Annwyl Rieni / Warchodwyr  

Dear Parents / Carers  

At the time of writing, I can hear the happy buzz of children playing outside and chatting with 

their teachers and teaching assistants. At long last everyone is back and settled in their classes, 

fully reacquainted with their friends and itõs almost as if they have never been away.  

I am eternally grateful to all staff and parents who have worked so hard to keep the children 

motivated and engaged with their learning over the last term, but there is no substitute for the 

magic that you get at school with fac e-to -face learning; the questions and contributions children 

make when learning together, those moments of wonder when presented with an amazing piece of 

work or just the funny things young children say and do which make the job of teaching so 

rewarding an d enjoyable.  

Spring is in the air and it is definitely beginning to feel like we can all start to look forward with 

a bit more optimism once again. The clocks spring forward on Sunday and hopefully, as the school 

holiday approaches, everyone will be able t o make the most of the longer days.  

I should like to take this opportunity to wish you a Happy Easter and share a few pieces of 

information:  

 

Inset Days  

Monday 12th  April is an inset day. We reopen to pupils on Tuesday 13th  April . 

Thursday 6 th  May and Monday 7 th  June are also inset days.  

 

Clwb Bore Da  Breakfast Club & Busy Bees  After - School Club  

Both clubs will reopen on Tuesday 13th  April . For health and safety reasons, numbers will have to 

be quite tightly controlled.  We can only accept pupils who have been booked at least 24 hours in 

advance, although the more notice you provide, the easier it is for us to plan. Please make sure 

you keep up to date with payments on Parent Pay.  

 

Parents Evenings  

We are getting to grips with a new app in O ffice365 which will allow us to have on -line, face to 

face parent consultation meetings after the Easter break. More information to follow.  
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The  Friends of Builth Wells Primary School are also very active at the moment.  

We are very appreciative of the medals and certificates presented to all pupils for their efforts 

and achievements during lockdown.  This thoughtful gift will serve as a lovely reminder for the 

children of a period which will be written about in the histor y books.  

 

  

Please also remember to check the Frie ndsõ Facebook page for details of a very exciting ôVirtual 

Easter Balloon Raceõ! This  is a ô100% Eco-friendlyõ Balloon Race taking place during  the Easter 

Holidays.  
 

Health & Safety Notice  

We have noticed a few parents are starting to drop children off in  the bus bay or even in the 

middle of the road in front of the school. This is clearly very dangerous. There are plenty of 

empty spaces in the car park at the moment so please pull in and use them.  

We have had some excellent weather for the childrenõs return to school. The sun has been shining 

and everyone has been spending lots of time outside. Please make sure your children have warm 

clothing and waterproofs  (Foundation Phase) in school at all times.  

 

Donations to School  

We are grateful beneficiaries of a very generous donation of £10,000 from the executors of the 

estate of Mrs Joan Bowery to cover the cost of upgrading our library, replenishing our reading 

resources and supporting other school initiatives.  

Builth Wel ls Town Council has also generously presented us with a donation of £500 toward ICT 

equipment. 

 

 

Busy Bees has organised an Easter Bunny Hunt  for the whole family to 

enjoy during the holiday.  

Entry sheets are available from Contiõs Newsagents and then you can 

make your way to The Groe  to see if you can find the names of as many 

bunnies as possible. 

 See their Facebook page for further details.  

 

The children were delighted with their Lockdown Medals , 

which Mrs Davies handed out last Friday. It was wonderful 

to see the children wearing them with pride as they left 

school at the end of the day . 
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New Raised Beds for the ALSC Garden  
 

We have been very lucky to receive a grant from the British Legion to improve our school garden. 

Gary from PTP delivered the wood and then Brett and Chris very kindly made them. Thank you to 

all! 
 

The compost has been ordered and then we will be ready to start planting! We can't wait to grow 

lots of different fruit and vegetables and flowers to help with pollination.  
 

Watch this space!  

 

 
 

As part of our ongoing e -safety work, all children were invited to enter a competition to promote 

safer internet use. There were some lovely entries that were difficult to choose from!  
 

The winners were as follows ð 
 

Llyn y Fan -  Emma 

Irfon ð Harper -Lee  

Llyn Tegid - Florence 

Gwy ð Kathryn  

Cadair Idris - Phoebe B 

Elan ð Evan 

Tryfan - Oscar 

Pen y Fan ð Martha  

 
 

Pots and Pans for Foundation Phase -  if any of you are having a spring clean and de -clutter over 

the holidays and have any surplus pots, saucepans, plastic plates/dishes, cutlery that the 

Foundation Phase classes could use in their mud kitchen, please drop them off in school after the 

holidays. 
 

We would also appreciate donations of outgrown socks, tights, trousers for when th ose ôaccidentsõ 

occur. If you child has come home in spares please return them when you can.  

 

Wishing you a very Happy Easter / Pasg Hapus  
 

G. Cornelius  

Headteacher / Prifathro  

 

 


